
Saturday May 22,2021  

Re: House Bill 248 Proponent Testimony 

 

 

 

Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 

Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 

 

My name is Brittney Kash and I am a stay at home mom/teacher and my husband is a small business 

owner.  The reason I support House Bill 248 is because I do not believe in discrimination. I have two 

medical conditions that prevent me from wearing a mask and I have been discriminated against and 

have  left many places crying and upset.  I do not want to see this happen with the vaccine. My children 

have the MTHFR gene mutation and should not receive vaccines. I want them to have equal 

opportunities and not be discriminated against. They deserve to go fun places like a kids play place and 

also deserve to go to school. My husband would like to be able to fill his small business with a choice 

and for his employees to keep their freedoms. In conclusion I believe that an individual should always 

have the choice what is injected into their Body, and this is especially true of a consumable product that 

carries zero liability for the manufacture. Please vote yes on House Bill 248.  

 

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony for this bill.  

Sincerely,  

Brittney Kash 


